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Relevant text:  

Mr HIBBINS: Thanks, Chair. Thank you, Minister and the team, for appearing this afternoon. Does 
the suburban development portfolio have any role in supporting Brimbank council to realise their 
Sunshine Priority Precinct: Vision 2050? I ask because Brimbank council and the community have 
gone to a lot of work in developing that vision and they feel that the airport rail proposal as it 
stands simply does not meet that vision and in fact does not realise the vision that the community 
has put forward.  

Mr LEANE: I think, Mr Hibbins, as far as the metropolitan partnership, as far as whatever influence 
or advice that they have had on that particular project, I would have to take that on notice because 
I am not aware. 

Answer:  

The Suburban Development portfolio supports the Western Metropolitan Partnership to engage 
with local governments and communities on key priorities in the region.   

Brimbank City Council is represented on the Partnership through the council’s CEO. While the 
Partnership has highlighted priorities for integrated transport, the responsibility for Melbourne 
Airport Rail resides with the Minister for Transport Infrastructure.   

The Victorian Government, through the Department of Transport, continues to work with key 
stakeholders on major transport infrastructure projects, including Melbourne Airport Rail and the 
planning and development of the Sunshine Transport Precinct.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


